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Re: Report on Meeting to Discuss Subpoena Objections 

 
This memo is to report back to the Commission concerning a meeting between the 

Commission staff and James Monteleone, attorney for Stop the Corridor, in connection 

with the Commission’s investigation of Stop the Corridor’s 2019-20 activities to promote 

a citizen initiative opposing the New England Clean Energy Connect transmission 

project.  We met by videoconference yesterday to explore whether the Commission staff 

could recommend modifications to the March 16, 2021 subpoena to satisfy legal 

objections raised by Stop the Corridor.  The Commission’s counsel, Jon Bolton, 

participated in the meeting, and as well as Commissioner William Schneider whom I 

invited after obtaining authorization from the Commission Chair.   

 

Mr. Monteleone reiterated that his client’s intention in 2019-2020 was to engage in 

limited financial involvement to assist in qualifying the initiative for the ballot while 

staying in compliance with Maine campaign finance law.  We discussed his client’s 

concerns with the March 16, 2021 subpoena, particularly having to disclose documents 

that included financial information unrelated to the citizen initiative.  I explained the 

basis for some of the Commission’s requests in the subpoena. 

 

Mr. Monteleone engaged in a genuine effort to find an agreement.  The exchange led to a 

greater understanding of both sides’ points of view, but we could not reach common 

ground.  I expressed some willingness to reduce the scope of a couple of the requests (#4 

and #7), but I could not recommend modifying requests #1, #2, or #3.  I suggested 

terminating the meeting, so that I could confer separately with Commission counsel and 

Commissioner Schneider.  After consulting with them, I decided that I could not 

recommend modifying requests #5 or #6. 
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Staff recommendation: the Commission staff recommends: 

• granting Stop the Corridor’s April 16, 2021 request by modifying the scope of 

request #4 to cover “All Documents discussing, describing, or otherwise showing 

the intended purposes or goals of any television advertising concerning NECEC 

transmitted during the period of November 1, 2019 to January 31, 2020 between 

STC, [confidential] and any other person,” and 

• otherwise denying Stop the Corridor’s April 16, 2021 request. 

 

Thank you for your consideration of this agenda item. 
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